February 22nd 2006 General Meeting

   Dwight called the meeting to order at 7:08pm.  He covered the agenda for the evening.

   First on the agenda were the issues at “The Mental Ward” a local establishment located on S. Federal Hwy. and SE 20th Street.  (The Mental Ward is a bar.)  The Ward faced the Nuisance Abatement Board last month on a number of violations.  The problems are under age drinking and possibly drugs with the patrons of the Ward.  Other issues and concerns were brought up by the membership.  The Ward was placed on a one year probation to correct its business practices.  They will meet again with the Board in April.  If you have any questions or concerns please contact PPCA.

   Next was the 2nd vote to change the regular meeting from the 2nd Monday of each month to the 2nd Wednesday of each month.  The motion was made by Ray Dettmann with Jan Meister’s second.  Passed unopposed.  Next meeting on March 8, 2006.

   The Treasurer’s report came next with D. J. Parker giving an update on the accounts.  PPCA is in the process of moving the accounts to another bank.  A motion to combine the accounts into one was made by Jan with Pech Ferrano’s second.  Passed unopposed.  A few members pointed out that there should be a 2nd signature on the accounts “just in case”.  Motion to approve this was made by Ray with Judy Nelson’s 2nd, passed unopposed.  Another motion to change the PPCA phone line from a business line to a personal line was made by Gene Dinah with Robert’s 2nd, passed unopposed.

   Next the Secretary’s minutes were reviewed by the membership.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Gene with Ray’s 2nd, passed unopposed.

   Dwight next asked for everyone’s email address in order to make it possible for quicker contact with everyone on issues, special meetings and so forth.  

   D. J. next gave an update on the Membership committee.  She encouraged everyone to talk to his or her neighbors and encourage them to join and get involved.  

   Jan next handed out a projected revenue sheet of the newsletter for all the members to read.  She asked for volunteers to help hand deliver the newsletter and many people stepped forward (THANK YOU!!)  If you have any questions about the newsletter or would like to help deliver it please see Jan.

   Dwight gave an update on the FDOT plans for St Rd 84.  Many points of interest were discussed; traffic, center median proposed closings and vegetation to be planted along the roadway; as well as other effects.  A meeting is set up with FDOT at St. Jerome’s Church on SW 9th Ave on Feb. 23 from 4pm to 8pm.  An update will be given at our next meeting.

   New Business:

   Dwight recommended a change in our By-Laws from 10 people to hold a quorum to something less; maybe 8 with have the members being Board members.  After a few minutes discussion it was agreed to table this till the next general meeting.

   Motion to adjourn the meeting by Ray with Gene’s 2nd, passed unopposed at 8:12pm. 

